PAPCASTLE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON TUESDAY 16th January 2018 AT 7.30 PM

Present:  David Johnson, Robert Jackson,  Jill Coyle, Ian Trohear, Huw Morgan, 

Also present Councillor Rebecca Hanson (Cumbria County Council) John Conlon

90/17

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Jackie Day, Brian Merris and Cumbria Constabulary

91/17

DECLARATION OF INTEREST - none
92/17
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION - none

93/17

PARISH COUNCIL VACANCIES
David Johnson welcomed John Conlon to the meeting as an interested party in the vacancy for Parish Councillor.   It was unanimously agreed that John Conlon be elected to the Parish Council.   John Conlon signed a declaration of acceptance of office and the Clerk to notify Allerdale Borough Council.

It was agreed to endeavor to fill the remaining vacancy at the March meeting.

94/17

BANK ACCOUNT SIGNATORY
In the absence of Jackie Day it was agreed to arrange for signatures at the March meeting.
95/17
POLICE REPORT


The Clerk informed the meeting the website was still out of date.   The Clerk attended a meeting at Cockermouth Police Station and raised the issue of out of date information.

96/17
ITEMS TO BE CONSIDERED UNDER


United Utilities


Finger post sign at Belle Vue – Councillor Hanson said she would look into this matter.

97/17
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING


The minutes of the meeting held on 7th November 2017 were approved and signed as a correct record – proposed by Ian Trohear and seconded by Robert Jackson.

98/17
MATTERS ARISING
Trees, The Mount – Allerdale Borough Council are to undertake the work but a start date has not been given.  It was agreed the Clerk write again for a start date and a schedule of the work to be undertaken.


It was agreed Robert Jackson to replace the dead tree on the Mount and to use his discretion as to the value of the replacement.


Belle Vue Landscaping – work has been carried out on the area around the bus shelter but not on the triangular piece of ground.  Councillor Hanson agreed to look into this matter.

Grasscutting – it was agreed for the grass to be cut three times in 2018 – late May, end July /August and late September/October. The Clerk to inform Mr. Crozier.


Precept – the amount set aside for Bridekirk Church is confirmed as £350.00

Bus Shelter – Mr. Johnson thanked Mr. Morgan for his work on repairing the bus shelter

Speed limit on Bypass – the repeater signs had not come to fruition and Councillor Hanson agreed to look into the matter.

Sponsor for tree – Councillor Hanson suggested writing to Cockermouth travel as they were interested in replacing trees within the Community.
99/17

REPORT FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR REBECCA HANSON



Councillor Hanson reported on the following:

· Budget consultations

· Scrutiny Committee – health and social care

· Winter crisis within the NHS

100/17

REPORT FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLORS – NONE


101/17

PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE – nothing to report

102/17

STREET LIGHTING UPDATE – nothing to report

103/17

PLANNING APPLICATIONS – none

Conversion of garage to room, Oakleigh Terrace – Jill Coyle raised this issue.  It was agreed to find out whether or not planning permission was required.
104/17
PLANNING DECISIONS

HOU/2017/0186 – proposal to remove existing conservatory kitchen extension, erection of two storey extension to side of property and renewal of rooflights and windows, Lindenside, Papcastle – approved by Allerdale Borough Council
HOU/2017/0245 – demolition of stone boundary retaining wall ad garage and erection of new tore and concrete block boundary retaining wall and  extended garage/workshop, Silverstone, Dovers Lane, Papcastle – approved by Allerdale Borough Council
105/17
ALLERDALE LOCAL PLAN – comments forwarded to Allerdale Borough Council

105/17

ACCOUNTS
The following accounts were approved and cheques signed – proposed by Robert Jackson and seconded by Jill Coyle



Barbara Lamb  salary



£227.94



HMRC – tax on salary



£  56.98



Barbara Lamb expenses


£  37.84



Huw Morgan – bus shelter repair

£  56.92



J. A. Lee – bus shelter cleaning

£  19.84

106/17

CORRESPONDENCE



Great North Air Ambulance – acknowledgement for donation



County Highways – notification of road closure – previously circulated



United Utilities Legacy Fund – the contents were noted

107/17

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Village Hall -  it was agreed the Parish Council would support the Trustees of the Village Hall in any application they made to the Unitied Utilities Legacy Fund.



Meeting ended 8.45 pm

Signed as a true and correct record …………………………

Date ………………………..



